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COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE

(Dealing with Water & Drainage, Environment, Public Realm, Community, Housing, Transportation, Planning, Libraries & Arts, Economic Development, Performance & Change Management and Corporate Support)  

HELD ON 23rd May, 2016
PRESENT 
                    COUNCILLORS
	Coules N - Apologies
	Leech B

	Duff M
	Mahon K

	Dunne L  
	McCann C

	Ferron B
	Murphy M

	Genockey M
	O’Connor C

	King C
	Richardson D 

	
	


OFFICIALS PRESENT

	A/County Librarian
	B. Meenaghan

	Head of Local Enterprise
	C. Ward

	Senior Executive Officers
	Y. Dervan, M. Maguire

	Senior Executive Parks Superintendents
	M. Hannon, M. Keenan

	Executive Parks Superintendent
	M. Ni Dhomhnaill

	Senior Executive Planner
	J. Johnston

	Senior Engineer
	W. Purcell, L. Magee

	Administrative Officer
	M. Kavanagh, S. Kelly, A.Scanlon

	A/Senior Staff Officer
	A. Mills

	Assistant Staff Officer
	M. Donovan

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


The Chair Cllr. C. King requested that a minute’s silence was observed as a mark of respect to the late Mr. Coules, brother of Councillor Nicky Coules who passed away yesterday.

T/275/16
CONFIRMATION AND RE-AFFIRMATION OF MINUTES

Minutes of Tallaght Area Committee Meeting held on 25th April, 2016 which had been circulated, were submitted and APPROVED as a true record and signed.


It was proposed by Councillor C. King, seconded by Councillor D. Richardson and RESOLVED:
"That the recommendations contained in the Minutes of the Tallaght Area Committee Meeting held on 25th April, 2016 be ADOPTED and APPROVED
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT BUSINESS
T/276/16
QUESTIONS

It was proposed by Councillor C. King, seconded by Councillor M. Duff and RESOLVED:

"That pursuant to Standing Order No. 13, Question No. 1 & 2 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.”
T/277/16
QUESTION: Councillor M. Duff
"To ask the Chief Executive to indicate if the lands at Bishop Field, Tymon North, are still under the control and maintenance of South Dublin County Council and if so, will he confirm that grass cutting will continue on the field until such time as building of the Community Nursing Home commences?" 
REPLY:
The Land in question is currently subject to disposal to the HSE as approved by members under Section 183 at the County Council meeting held on 14th July 2014.  The Law Department is currently liaising with the HSE's Solicitors to progress the disposal. 
Grass cutting will continue on the field until such time as the building of the Community Nursing Home commences.
T/278/16
QUESTION: Councillor C. O’Connor
"To ask the Chief Executive to present a report outlining the success of the recent South Dublin Tourism presentation and networking event held in Tallaght Stadium and will he confirm how he believes the event will enhance the Tourism strategy for Tallaght?"
REPLY:
The County Promotion Unit secured the services of Crowe Horwath to develop a marketing and branding plan for the County from a tourism perspective. Through the involvement of all stakeholders in the County, the plan aims to leverage the existing products in South Dublin and create additional leisure attractions and activities to increase tourist numbers to the area.
To facilitate the early stages of this task, the County Promotion Unit of the Economic Enterprise & Tourism Development Department hosted a tourism industry briefing and networking event in Tallaght Stadium, and are running an online survey seeking the public’s views and opinions on how to develop new packages and itineraries for tourists and in turn assist in improving the visitor experience.

The best destinations always have a welcome that resonates from the marketing of the location online - all the way down to ensuring that the experience of the County is as fulfilling and enjoyable as possible for visitors when they get here. Local businesses and communities have a crucial role to play in making this experience great. In a competitive tourism market, this welcome can in turn become a powerful force for repeat visits and positive word of mouth through social media and traditional channels.

In the development of the Tourism Strategy recommendations emerged around the need to promote awareness and collaboration among the County’s Tourism providers in order to develop packages and experiences that can convince visitors to the County to extend their stay and experience the best our County has to offer. This will be crucial in our County increasing the economic performance and employment targets in the strategy.

In this context and, to ensure there is complete cooperation and full agreement and understanding on the direction that Dublin is taking in tourism development the event was an excellent opportunity to brief on Failte Irelands plans, South Dublin’s plans and gain the input of local industry together in the one space.

Almost 40 businesses attended, many from the local area, and are working on package development together.

The sector is busy and growing and to facilitate those who were unable to attend the Council has contacted over 200 businesses providing the presentations from Failte Ireland and the other contributors on the day. We have also provided a template to facilitate industry in collaborating in developing packages between hotels and smaller providers.

We will be in further contact with providers in the coming months as we develop our tourism website, to feature the itineraries and packages being developed for visitors.

Through the Councils Tourism Working Group, the Chamber Tourism Industry Group and further networking opportunities we look forward to industry enhancing the visitor experience further while the Council plays a strategic role in large scale developments such as the Round Tower Centre, Dublin Mountains, festival development and other initiatives.

More details are available in the press release related to the event. http://www.sdublincoco.ie/index.aspx?pageid=939&pid=35090.

SAMPLE LETTER TO INDUSTRY 
T/279/16
NEW WORKS
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading
T/280/16
CORRESPONDENCE

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading

T/281/16
SCHEDULE FOR NEW STAND IN TALLAGHT STADIUM
It was proposed by Councillor C. O’Connor and seconded by Councillor M. Duff: 

That this Tallaght Area Committee welcomes the commitment to build a new Stand at Tallaght Stadium and asks the Chief Executive to confirm the schedule now being followed, the budget for the proposal and also state his plans for consultation in the matter.
The following report by the Chief Executive which had been circulated was READ:
A design team for the Third Stand at Tallaght Stadium is currently being assembled and will commence work in June 2016. Full consultation under Part 8 of the Planning Act will commence before the end of 2016.
Construction will commence in 2017 with a target completed date set for Quarter 2 2018.

Budget estimates will be prepared during the early stage of project design by the Design Team.

A discussion followed with contributions from Councillor C. O’Connor, Councillor C. King and Councillor M. Genockey.

Ms A. Scanlon, Administrative Officer responded to the members queries.

The motion was AGREED.

T/282/16
PROVISION OF PREMISES FOR START UP BUSINESSES

It was proposed by Councillor D. Richardson and seconded by Councillor C. King:


That this Committee asks Management to look into providing another premises in Tallaght for start up business. We have many empty units and business parks in Tallaght that could help start up business and create employment in Tallaght.
We as a Council should be doing more for start up business in the area.
The following report by the Chief Executive which had been circulated was READ:
A range of business supports have recently been announced by the Council under its Business Support Fund.  This includes specific supports for premises being made available for micro enterprises (10 or less employees) as well as for microenterprises taking up occupation of premises. The Microenterprise Development Fund targets owners upgrading vacant premises to support new micro enterprises while the Microenterprise Start-Up Support Grant provides for a “rates holiday” for new micro-enterprises occupying previously vacant enterprise space. These measures will hopefully complement the existing start up space in Tallaght including the facilities provided through Partas with Council support. The Business Support Fund also offers Business Support Grants providing direct financial support to help sustain existing small businesses and local jobs.
The Local Enterprise Office is managing the Business Support Fund and will ensure that it is well promoted both within the existing business community and potential new start-ups in Tallaght and throughout the County and applications can be made through the following link: http://www.sdcc.ie/business/enterprise/business-support-funds.    The Business Support Fund also offers Business Support Grants for existing local, small business providing direct financial support to help sustain existing small businesses and local jobs.
In addition, as the first-stop shop for business, the Local Enterprise Office provides a range of services to help business start-ups and develop existing micro and small businesses to drive job creation including: 

· Providing direct financial supports to micro-enterprises with over €600,000 of grants approved in 2015 supporting projects with up to 180 potential jobs. 

Delivering training including courses in areas such as Starting Your Own Business, Management Development, Marketing, Sales, Financial Management etc. 

· Offering business information, advice services and enterprise support including access to a mentor panel of business experts; 

· Advising on alternative funding options available; 

· Creating progression pathways to Enterprise Ireland for high-potential companies; 

See our website for further details: https://www.localenterprise.ie/southdublin
A discussion followed with contributions from Councillor D. Richardson and Councillor O’Connor.
Mr C. Ward, Head of Local Enterprise responded to the members queries.

The motion was AGREED.
LIBRARIES & ARTS BUSINESS
T/283/16
QUESTIONS


It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
T/284/16
APPLICATION FOR ARTS GRANTS


It was NOTED there was no business under this heading
T/285/16
LIBRARY NEWS & EVENTS
The following report, which had been circulated was presented by Ms B. Meenaghan, A/County Librarian:
	Castletymon
	Events
	Date

	Life Long Learning
	Spanish Conversation Class for Intermediate level.
	Friday 3rd, 10th  & 17th June from 10am - 11am

	ICT
	PC Classes for Beginners.
	Thursdays from 10am-11am.  

	Books & Reading
	Adult Book Club.
	Tuesday 28th June at 11am

	
	Junior Book Club with Julie for children aged 7 - 11 years.
	Tuesdays 7th & 21st June from 3pm-4pm.

	Literacy
	TTRS Literacy Programme. Please contact the library for more information.
	Mondays from 3.30pm - 4.30pm

	Arts/Crafts.
	Arts and Crafts with Sinéad for ages 6-12 years. Come along and have fun being creative!
	Thursdays from 3.30pm - 4.30pm

	Event for very young Children. 
	Musical Tots with Karen Donnellan. A fun musical workshop with rhyme and song.
	Friday 3rd June from 11.45am - 12.45pm.

	Tallaght
	Events
	Date

	Books and reading
	Adult Book Club meeting
	Wednesday 1st June from 6.45pm - 7.45pm

	
	Intercultural Book Club meeting
	Friday 17th June  from 3pm - 4pm

	
	Movie for Junior and Young Adult Book Clubs: Goodnight Mr. Tom
	Saturday 18th June at 11am

	
	Merg Session poetry event
	Saturday 18th June at 1.30pm

	Children’s events
	Story time for Children
	Every Tuesday at 3.30pm

	
	Chess Club
	Tuesdays from 4pm - 5pm  

	
	Toddler Time
	Every Wednesday at 10.30am

	
	TechSpace Workshop
	Every Saturday at 10am

	
	History of Theatre: Putting Shakespeare in Context
	Tuesday 7th June from 3pm - 5pm (last of 3 sessions)

	Culture


	Film Club: Title TBC


	Thursday 30th June at 7pm

	Exhibitions
	Primary Enterprise Exhibition
	Entire month of June during library opening hours

	
	St. John of God Support Living Nosey Lenses Photographic Exhibition
	Monday 13th to Saturday 18th June during library opening hours

	Literacy
	TTRS
	Wednesdays 5pm - 8pm and Saturdays 11.30am - 12.30pm

	Life-long learning
	Hobby Hub
	Every Wednesday from 6.30pm - 8pm

	
	Heartfulness - Meditation
	Thursdays 2nd & 9th June at 5.15pm

	
	Adult craft class
	Friday 3rd June 10.30am - 12noon

	
	Tallaght Historical Society: 19th Century Beggars in Ireland, a talk by Seán Bagnall    
	Tuesday 14th June at 7pm

	Schools
	Class Visits
	Occur regularly throughout the month

	
	Visits by librarian to schools and preschools
	Occur regularly throughout the month

	
	Nicola Pierce Creative Writing Workshop based on 1916 Rising
	Wednesday 15th June: 2 sessions 10am & 11.30am

	
	Primary Enterprise Awards
	Thursday 16th June from 10am - 1pm

	
	Lego Workshops for St. Anne’s school Fettercairn
	Wednesday 22nd June from 10am

	
	Leaving Certificate Change of Mind Seminars – details TBC
	Monday 27th to Thursday 30th June from 10am - 4pm

	Supporting Employment and Employers
	IE Network Business Meeting – Innovation Enterprise Network
	Thursdays from 10am - 12.30pm

	Partnership With Other Agencies
	Social Inclusion Unit Computer Classes
	Wednesday 1st, Friday 3rd, Wednesday 8th & Friday 10th June from 10am - 12noon

	
	South Dublin County Volunteer Stand 
	Tuesday 7th June from 12 noon  to 2  pm

	
	Tallaght Community Arts rehearsals
	Wednesday 8th and Thursday 9th June from 10.30am - 4.30pm

	
	Platform 1 with Eileen Casey
	Wednesdays 8th and 22nd June at 5.45pm

	
	Bri Support Group
	Monday 13th June from 6pm - 8pm

	
	Meitheal Training
	Monday 13th & Tuesday 14th June from 9.45am - 4.30pm

	
	Disability Advisory and Consultative Panel
	Thursday 16th June from 10.30am - 12.30pm

	
	Stroke Support Group 
	Tuesday 21st June from 11 am to 1 pm

	
	Tús Nua coffee morning
	Friday 24th June from 11am - 12.30pm 

	
	Age Action Computer Classes
	Every Monday from 10am - 1pm

	
	Irish Deaf Society Computer Classes
	Thursdays from 5pm - 7pm

	
	Bri Art Group
	Every Friday from 2pm - 4pm

	Mobiles
	Events
	Date

	Lucan 

Public stops 


	Adamstown: near Londis

Earlsfort: Earlsfort Avenue  
Foxborough: Foxborough Walk

Ballyowen: Ballyowen Castle SC 
Larkfield: Larkfield Avenue

Beech Park: Beech Park  

Newcastle: Aylmer Road

Rathcoole: Forest Hills & Broadfield Estate 
Palmerstown: 

Old Lucan Road
Kennelsfort Road

Glenmaroon Park
Woodfarm Drive
	Weekly

	Centre Stops 


	Rossecourt Resource Centre
	Monthly

	School Stops 


	Palmerstown: St Lorcan’s BNS

Griffeen: Lucan Educate Together
Lucan: Lucan East Educate Together NS 

Lucan Educate Together NS 

Esker: Esker Educate Together NS 
Rathcoole: Holy Family NS
Scoil Chronain 
	Monthly

	Playschool and Creche Deliveries
	Giraffe crèche

Newcastle: Cocoon crèche

Rocking Horse

Griain na nOg

Rathcoole: Junior Genius 

Palmerstown: Oval creche
	

	Rathfarnham 

Public stops 


	Ballycullen: Woodstown Park
Hunters Wood  

Templeogue: Cypress Grove South
Rossmore Road
	Weekly

	Nursing Homes Deliveries
	Marlay Nursing Home, Rathfarnham
	Monthly

	School Visits


	Knocklyon: St. Colmcille’s JNS  Ballyroan: Saplings Special School
	Monthly

	Playschool and Creche Deliveries
	Prospect Montessori 
Kiddywinks Montessori 
	

	Tallaght 

Public stops 


	Firhouse: Woodlawn Park Avenue

Parklands Avenue
Ballycragh: Allenton Drive

Aylesbury: Heatherview Drive

Tallaght : Mac Uilliams Estate
Killinarden Community Centre

Brookfield: Glenshane Drive

Citywest: Shopping Centre

Kilnamanagh: outside school

Kingswood: Sylvan Avenue

Fettercairn: St Anne’s NS

Belgard Heights: outside shops

Greenhills: Keadeen Avenue

Greenhills church
	Weekly

	Public stops 


	Brittas: Gortlum Cottages

Saggart: outside church

Tallaght: Ard Mor Estate 

Avonbeg: Avonbeg Road
	Fortnightly

	School stops 


	Brookfield: Scoil Bhride JNS 

Glenasmole: National School
Firhouse: Scoil Treasa
Greenhills: Holy Spirit, JNS

Kilnamanagh: Abacas Special School

Citywest: Citywest Educate Together National School

Scoil Niamh National School
	Monthly

	Community Centre Deliveries
	Glenasmole CC

Kiltipper Woods Nursing Home
	Monthly

	Crèches Deliveries
	An Turas

Brookview Childcare

Fledglings Childcare 

Caitlin Maud, Killinarden

Caitlin Maud, Jobstown 

Ard Mor Community Creche

Care and Cuddles, Citywest

Discoveries

Early Steps

Kilnamanagh Kids

Glenview Montessori

Laugh and Learn Playschool

Leapfrog Daycare

Let’s Play crèche

Little Children’s Centre

Little Ladybirds

Castleview Community Playschool Chuckleberries, Hunter’s Wood

Chuckleberries, Woodstown 

Kidorama, Saggart 
	Monthly

	Clondalkin 

Public stops 


	Sruleen: Church 

Foxdene: Foxdene Park 

Rowlagh: Collinstown Road

Neilstown: Neilstown Crescent

Greenfort: Greenfort Avenue  

Kilmahuddrick: Kilmahuddrick  Crescent

Melrose: Melrose Green

Bawnogue Rd: Church

Cherrywood: Cherrywood Crescent
	Weekly

	School stops 


	Sruleen: Sacred Heart NS

Balgaddy: Divine Mercy NS

Deansrath: St Ronan’s NS

Bawnogue: Nano Nagle NS 

Balgaddy: Scoil Mochua

Balgaddy: Scoil Oscair

Neilstown: St. Peter Apostle’s JNS
	Monthly

	Playschool and Creche Deliveries
	Limetree Childcare

Fonthill Lodge SDCC

Happy Tots

Rowlagh Parish Creche
	

	Community Centres Deliveries
	Liscarne Court
	Monthly

	
	Stewarts Resource Centre


	

	Book Deliveries
	Crèches / schools
	Monthly





A discussion followed with contributions from Councillor M. Duff.

Ms B. Meenaghan, A/County Librarian responded to the members queries.


The report was NOTED.

T/286/16
NEW WORKS


It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/287/16
CORRESPONDENCE 


It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.


CORPORATE SUPPORT BUSINESS
T/288/16 
QUESTIONS

It was proposed by Councillor C. King, seconded by Councillor M. Duff and RESOLVED:

"That pursuant to Standing Order No. 13, Question No. 3 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.”
T/289/16
QUESTION: Councillor C. O’Connor

"To ask the Chief Executive if he would detail what twinning arrangements are currently in place and if he would confirm the last contacts made in this regard?"
REPLY:
South Dublin County Council has formal twinning arrangements in place with the London Borough of Brent and Kreis Segeberg in Germany. The last contact with Brent and Kreis Segeberg was in 2008. The Council also supports the community twinning arrangement between Rathcoole and Ecole Valentine in France and a visit is scheduled for 2016.

The Council also has a 'Sister Cities Agreement' with Tampa, Florida and a delegation from South Dublin County Council with South Dublin Chamber are due to visit Tampa in June 2016.
T/290/16
NEW WORKS


It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/291/16
CORRESPONDENCE


It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
T/292/16
REVIEW OF POLICING ARRANGEMENTS FOR TALLAGHT

It was proposed by Councillor C. O’Connor and seconded by Councillor M. Duff:  

That this Tallaght Area Committee calls on Frances Fitzgerald TD the Minister for Justice to review the policing arrangements for Tallaght, Dublin 24 given that our major population centre has suffered much crime in recent times and asking the Minister to confirm plans to 
allocate additional manpower, vehicles and resources to the station and also state if there are any plans for a second Garda station in Tallaght 
and also when the long promised re-development of the current Garda station will be undertaken.
The following report by the Chief Executive which had been circulated was READ:
If the motion is passed a letter will issue on behalf the Area Committee Members and if a reply is received it will be circulated.
A discussion followed with contributions from Councillor C. O’Connor, Councillor M. Duff, Councillor L. Dunne, Councillor c. King and Councillor M. Genockey.

It was AGREED to amend the motion as follows:

That this Tallaght Area Committee seeks the support of the 5 local TD’s to review the policing arrangements for Tallaght, Dublin 24 given that our major population centre has suffered much crime in recent times and asking them to confirm plans to allocate additional manpower, vehicles and resources to the station and also when the long promised re-development of the current Garda station will be undertaken.
The motion was AGREED.
PERFORMANCE & CHANGE MANAGEMENT BUSINESS
T/293/16 
QUESTIONS


It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/294/16
NEW WORKS


It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/295/16
CORRESPONDENCE


It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.



ENVIRONMENT BUSINESS

T/296/16
QUESTIONS

It was proposed by Councillor C. King, seconded by Councillor M. Duff and RESOLVED:

"That pursuant to Standing Order No. 13, Question No. 4 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.”
T/297/16
QUESTION: Councillor C. King
"To ask the Chief Executive to update the Committee on what efforts have been made by the Council to demand the landlords at Killinarden Shopping Centre provide litter bins in the vicinity of the Centre for its customers?"
REPLY:
Section 16 of the Litter Pollution Act 1997, as amended, provides that a local authority may require the occupier of a business, to which the public has access, to take measures to prevent or limit the creation of litter at the premises or in the vicinity of the premises.  

The Council has received no complaints in relation to litter at this location in 2016. The Warden Service patrols this area on a regular basis and is in regular contact with the occupiers who have put a daily cleaning schedule in place. Inspections, carried out at the car park to the front of the shop units on 17th and 18th May 2016, determined that a minimal amount of litter was present. It is the Council's intention to issue notices, pursuant to Section 16, requiring the installation of bins to the front of the shops and the making of arrangements to have said bins emptied on a regular basis.
T/298/16
NEW WORKS


It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/299/16
CORRESPONDENCE


It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
T/300/16
RESPONSIBILITY OF BUSINESS COMMUNITY 

It was proposed by Councillor M. Genockey and seconded by Councillor M. Duff:  


That this Committee calls on the Council to run a suitable publicity campaign or to contact convenience stores and take-aways in the area to remind them of their duties to provide bins outside their premises, to keep the area surrounding their premises clean and the penalties for not abiding by these regulations.
The following report by the Chief Executive which had been circulated was READ:
The owner or person responsible for a place to which the public has access is required to keep the area adjoining the premises litter free, regardless of how the litter got there.  This places an obligation on business people to keep footpaths pavements and gutters within a 100m radius of their premises litter free. 
Occupier of a premises shall, if required by an authorised officer, at the occupier’s own cost, provide an adequate number of litter receptacles immediately outside their premises.

Our Litter Warden Service patrol the county towns and villages on a very regular basis and has established relationships with the business community in terms of reminding them of their duties. 

It is the Council's intention where considered necessary, to issue notices, pursuant to Section 16, requiring the installation of bins to the front of the shops and the making of arrangements to have said bins emptied on a regular basis.
A discussion followed with contributions from Councillor M. Genockey, Councillor C. O’Connor, Councillor C. King and Councillor M. Genockey.

Ms M. Maguire, Senior Executive Officer responded to the members queries.
The motion was AGREED.
WATER & DRAINAGE
T/301/16
QUESTIONS:


It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/302/16
NEW WORKS


It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
T/303/16
CORRESPONDENCE


It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.



PUBLIC REALM BUSINESS
T/304/16
QUESTIONS:


It was proposed by Councillor C. King, seconded by Councillor M. Duff and RESOLVED:
"That pursuant to Standing Order No. 13, Question No. 5 to 10 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.”
T/305/16
QUESTION: Councillor M. Duff
"To ask the Chief Executive to provide a report indicating if the tender for the Playground in Tymon Park has gone out and will he confirm that works will commence on the Playground in 2016?"
REPLY:
The construction of the new playground in Tymon Park will commence in 2016. Tender documents are being finalised at present in order to advertise the project for tender in June 2016.
T/306/16
QUESTION: Councillor M. Duff


"To ask the Chief Executive to provide a report regarding the Tree Management Plan for the N81, indicating the views of residents from Glenview Park, regarding the removal of selected trees in that area and if the majority favoured removal of all the trees in one go or over a phased period of time?"
REPLY:
In October 2015, an independent arborist was commissioned to assess the condition of trees located along the boundary of Glenview Park with the N81 road and to make recommendations on the future management of the trees. These trees form a physical and visual barrier between the houses in Glenview and this busy section of the N81.
The trees are located in a line along open space at the side of Glenview Park forming a boundary along the N81. There are 2 species present – the majority being Poplar, Populus nigra, and Ash, Fraxinius excelsior. The trees were planted in double lines at 2 m centres and have now reached early mature to semi mature stage. This tree line has become fragmented in places by the removal or failure of trees over the years.

The tree survey included c.120 trees with each tree being individually assessed and tagged with a reference no. The survey report noted that the Poplars have reached a size where they are beginning to suffer from wind damage. There is evidence of branches and limbs falling from the crown of the trees. The growth of the Ash has been suppressed and restricted by the surrounding Poplars and this is affecting their structure and future potential.
Two Tree Management options have been outlined.

· Option 1 -To remove all the Poplar trees in one go and to carry out replanting with a more appropriate tree species. 

Option 2 - To remove the trees on a phased basis and to carry out  new tree planting in a similar phased basis as the trees are removed. 

In order to inform local elected representatives and the residents of Glenview Park, two meetings were arranged to present the findings of the survey and discuss the options for future management of the trees. 
On March 9th, a meeting was arranged with the Tallaght Area Elected Members at County Hall and on April 26th, a public meeting was held at St. Aengus Community Centre to which all residents of Glenview Park were invited to attend via a notification dropped into the letterbox of each household. The public meeting was attended by over 50 residents and a number of Elected Members for the Tallaght area. A presentation was made at each meeting outlining the findings of tree survey, the proposed management options and proposed action to include planting options.

Discussions were held regarding the tree management options and the following comments were noted:

1. Place a copy of the public meeting presentation on the 'Tree Management' page on the Council’s website www.sdcc.ie 

2. Begin removal of trees in July 2016 

3. Replanting - plant a beech hedge inside the boundary railing and incorporate a line of ornamental Cherry trees, Prunus padus. 

4. Report to the next meeting of the Tallaght Area Committee in May 2016 

5. A show of hands indicated the majority of people in attendance at the public meeting were in favour of removing all the trees at once and replanting. 

In the context of the above, the Council's recommendation is to progress with arrangements for the removal of all of the trees and replanting as agreed.

T/307/16
QUESTION: Councillor B. Ferron
"To ask the Chief Executive to give an update when the works as per Motion No. 2 below which was passed at the TAC January Meeting are going to be carried out? The previous response gives February as the date that they would be completed?"
That this Committee calls on the Chief Executive to arrange the planting of hedging along the wall at the rear of 12 Alderwood Court 
and other houses that back on to this wall. There is, according to residents, persistent dumping in this area. The residents are of the opinion that if this hedging was put in place it may stop that level of dumping at this area. There have also been break-ins in the area and it may make it more difficult for people to get over the wall if a hedge was put in place. 
REPLY:
A previous commitment was given to plant a hedge at the location in question here, the reply given to a motion on the January ACM agenda stated that the new hedge would be planted in February.  This work has not yet been carried out and unfortunately the planting of the hedge will now have to be deferred to the next planting season in the Autumn of this year.
T/308/16 
QUESTION: Councillor B. Ferron
"To ask the Chief Executive if they can please provide a report to the Tallaght Area Committee outlining how the matters below regarding Tymon Park can be addressed.   
· Outside Council staff working hours, there is no pedestrian access to the park between Greenhills Rd/Ballymount Rd junction (beyond the M50 flyover) and the Basketball Arena (Castletymon Rd). As you can imagine, this causes great inconvenience for users of the park, particularly dog walkers, joggers and strollers who like to get out early in the mornings. At weekends, the park gates on Castletymon Rd remain locked until 10am, can an early opening time be investigated? 
· There is only one enclosed dog play area in the whole of Tymon Park, which is on the Limekiln side. However, due to flooding in bad weather, even this dog-play area becomes totally unusable between the months of October and April each year. In addition, the gate latch has been broken for the past two years. An enclosed dog play area is an extremely important amenity in any park, allowing dogs to socialise in a controlled and safe environment with no inconvenience to other park users. Unlike dog play areas in Corkagh or Marley and other public parks, the dog play area in Tymon has no running water, and the refuse facility is simply a plastic sack hung over the railing, which is infrequently emptied or replaced. There are insufficient refuse bins throughout the park, which leads to rubbish being dumped (including dog poo bags). Can the CEO please look to address the matters below in order to improve the experience for dog owners using the park? 

· Streams and pathways on the Tallaght side of the park are not being maintained and cleaned regularly, and the small stream that leads into the ponds is littered with trollies, bikes, pallets and other hazardous rubbish. There is no noise barrier along the Tallaght side of the M50 Motorway, which can lead to a high traffic noise
levels in the park at all times: during rush hour, the volume of traffic, and during off-peak hours, the speed of traffic on the motorway. Since last year the trees along the stream have been thinned out, and the felled trees have been left lying along the stream. Perhaps these could be cut down into manageable sizes and donated to local senior citizens through welfare agencies in the area. Again I would ask that these matters addressed in order to improve the amenity for those who use the park. 

· Lastly, the Irish name of the park, both at the Castletymon entrance and at the Basketball Arena entrance is misspelt (Páirc Thigh Montháin, instead of Páirc Thigh Motháin). As there is an all-Irish school close by, I think it is even more important that this is rectified without delay, as would be the case if the English version were misspelt. 

REPLY:
The items listed have been examined, the following is the current position with regard to each of those items -

The main entrance gates off Castletymon Road into Tymon Park are due to be automated later this year which will give much greater flexibility in park opening times.  Opening times are currently fixed and are determined by the hours of the park ranger service. 

Consideration will be given in the preparation of the 2017 public realm improvement works programme to the provision of a second dog run in Tymon Park. While the site of the existing dog run becomes wet/damp over the winter it does not flood and it remains usable throughout the winter season.  The issue raised regarding the provision of a proper waste bin has been addressed, a new bin has been installed this week.  The proposal to install additional litter bins will be examined to determine where additional bins might be required.  The broken gate latch mentioned has been repaired.  The suggestion to install a water supply at the dog run will be examined to determine it’s feasibility, and if feasible it can also be included in the improvement works proposals for 2017.

The stream mentioned has been cleaned in recent days.  The removal of the felled trees was attempted in recent weeks however the ground was too wet to allow machinery in to do this work.  It will be carried out as soon as the ground firms up enough to allow it.  An arrangement is already in place to facilitate the donation of timber to the St Vincent de Paul.

The Irish language signage/namestones will be examined to determine if the spelling of the park name is incorrect, if so the matter will be rectified as necessary.

 

T/309/16
QUESTION: Councillor C. King
"To ask the Chief Executive to provide a report on the findings of the investigation into the illegal access by stolen and "company" cars onto the green space between Whitestown Stream and Dromcarra and Bawnlea Estates?"
REPLY:
The area in question between Dromcarra and Bawnlea Estates and the Whitestown Stream has been examined, it is surrounded on all sides by a low stub wall which is intact and has not been breached in any location.  It has been reported and confirmed by Council staff that any car gaining access to this area is doing so by way of ramps being formed to allow it to cross the low wall.  Unfortunatley it is not possible for the Council to put in place any measures at this time which would resolve this problem.  Any resident who witnesses this type of activity should report it to both the Council and the Gardai.  At the present time there is no evidence of cars being driven in the enclosed area.
T/310/16
QUESTION: Councillor C. O’Connor
"To ask the Chief Executive to confirm plans to deal with the Tree population on the Tallaght By-pass which was the subject of the recent public meeting at St Aengus Community Centre in Tallaght and will he also confirm any proposals to further consult the residents of Glenview Estate in the matter?"


REPLY: 
In October 2015, an independent arborist was commissioned to assess the condition of trees located along the boundary of Glenview Park with the N81 road and to make recommendations on the future management of the trees. These trees form a physical and visual barrier between the houses in Glenview and this busy section of the N81.
The trees are located in a line along open space at the side of Glenview Park forming a boundary along the N81. There are 2 species present – the majority being Poplar, Populus nigra, and Ash, Fraxinius excelsior. The trees were planted in double lines at 2 m centres and have now reached early mature to semi mature stage. This tree line has become fragmented in places by the removal or failure of trees over the years.

The tree survey included c.120 trees with each tree being individually assessed and tagged with a reference no. The survey report noted that
the Poplars have reached a size where they are beginning to suffer from wind damage. There is evidence of branches and limbs falling from the crown of the trees. The growth of the Ash has been suppressed and restricted by the surrounding Poplars and this is affecting their structure and future potential.

Two Tree Management options have been outlined.

· Option 1 -To remove all the Poplar trees in one go and to carry out replanting with a more appropriate tree species. 

· Option 2 - To remove the trees on a phased basis and to carry out new tree planting in a similar phased basis as the trees are removed. 

In order to inform local elected representatives and the residents of Glenview Park, two meetings were arranged to present the findings of the survey and discuss the options for future management of the trees. On March 9th, a meeting was arranged with the Tallaght Area Elected Members at County Hall and on April 26th, a public meeting was held at St. Aengus Community Centre to which all residents of Glenview Park were invited to attend via a notification dropped into the letterbox of each household. The public meeting was attended by over 50 residents and a number of Elected Members for the Tallaght area. A presentation was made at each meeting outlining the findings of tree survey, the proposed management options and proposed action to include planting options.

Discussions were held regarding the tree management options and the following comments were noted:

1. Place a copy of the public meeting presentation on the 'Tree Management' page on the Council’s website www.sdcc.ie 

2. Begin removal of trees in July 2016 

3. Replanting - plant a beech hedge inside the boundary railing and incorporate a line of ornamental Cherry trees, Prunus padus. 

4. Report to the next meeting of the Tallaght Area Committee in May 2016 

5. A show of hands indicated the majority of people in attendance at the public meeting were in favour of removing all the trees at once and replanting. 

In the context of the above, the Council's recommendation is to progress with arrangements for the removal of all of the trees and replanting as agreed.

T/311/16
UPDATE ON TYMON PLAYGROUND

The following report which had been circulated was presented by Mr M. Hannon, Senior Executive Parks Superintendent.



The construction of the new playground in Tymon Park will commence in 2016. Tender documents are being finalised at present in order to advertise the project for tender in June 2016.
A discussion followed with contributions from Councillor M. Duff, Councillor B. Ferron, Councillor O’Connor, Councillor C. King.
Mr M. Hannon, Senior Executive Parks Superintendent responded to the members queries. It was AGREED that a Headed Item will be included on the agenda every month for this Area Committee Meeting until this project goes to tender.
The report was NOTED.

T/312/16
REPORT ON TREE MANAGEMENT ALONG N81 BOUNDARY WITH GLENVIEW PARK

The following report which had been circulated was presented by Ms M. Keenan, Senior Executive Parks Superintendent.
In October 2015, an independent arborist was commissioned to assess the condition of trees located along the boundary of Glenview Park with the N81 road and to make recommendations on the future management of the trees. These trees form a physical and visual barrier between the houses in Glenview and this busy section of the N81.
The trees are located in a line along open space at the side of Glenview Park forming  Populus nigra, and Ash, Fraxinius excelsior. The trees were planted in double lines at 2 m centres and have now reached early mature to semi mature stage.  This tree line has become fragmented in places by the removal or failure of trees over the years.

The tree survey included c.120 trees with each tree being individually assessed and tagged with a reference no. The survey report noted that the Poplars have reached a size where they are beginning to suffer from wind damage. There is evidence of branches and limbs falling from the crown of the trees. The growth of the Ash has been suppressed and restricted by the surrounding Poplars and this is affecting their structure and future potential.  

Two Tree Management options have been outlined.
· Option 1 -To remove all the Poplar trees in one go and to carry out replanting with a more appropriate tree species. 

· Option 2 - To remove the trees on a phased basis and to carry out new tree planting in a similar phased basis as the trees are removed. 

In order to inform local elected representatives and the residents of Glenview Park, two meetings were arranged to present the findings of the survey and discuss the options for future management of the trees.  On March 9th, a meeting was arranged with the Tallaght Area Elected Members at County Hall and on April 26th, a public meeting was held at St. Aengus Community Centre to which all residents of Glenview Park were invited to attend via a notification dropped into the letterbox of each household.  The public meeting was attended by over 50 residents and a number of Elected Members for the Tallaght area.  A presentation was made at each meeting outlining the findings of tree survey, the proposed management options and proposed action to include planting options.

Discussions were held regarding the tree management options and the following comments were noted:

1. Place a copy of the public meeting presentation on the 'Tree Management' page on the Council’s website www.sdcc.ie 

2. Begin removal of trees in July 2016 

3. Replanting - plant a beech hedge inside the boundary railing and incorporate a line of ornamental Cherry trees,  Prunus padus. 

4. Report to the next meeting of the Tallaght Area Committee in May 2016  

5. A show of hands indicated the majority of people in attendance at the public meeting were in favour of removing all the trees at once and replanting. 

In the context of the above, the Council's recommendation is to progress with arrangements for the removal of all of the trees and replanting as agreed.

A discussion followed with contributions from Councillor C. King, Councillor M. Duff, Councillor B. Ferron, Councillor K. Mahon and Councillor C. O’Connor

Ms M. Keenan, Senior Executive Parks Superintendent responded to the members queries. 
The report was NOTED.
T/313/16
NEW WORKS


It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
T/314/16
CORRESPONDENCE


It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
T/315/16
REMOVAL OF ACCESSS TO KILTALOWN PARK

It was proposed by Councillor C. King and seconded by Councillor L. Dunne


Cathaoirleachs Business
That this Committee calls on the Chief Executive to report on what efforts have been made to stop access to Kiltalown Park by those on quad and motor bikes at Kiltalown View and The Elms (Kiltalown). This illegal access into the Park is having a hugely negative impact on the users of the Park and nearby residents but also on the holistic treatments and counselling sessions taking place in Kiltalown House by staff of Tallaght Rehabilitation Project. 
The following report by the Chief Executive which had been circulated was READ:
Kiltalown Park has been inspected recently and a number of entrance gates found to have been vandalised in such a way that motorbikes can gain access. The gates in question are at Kiltalown View and out onto the N81.  These gates have been vandalised on repeated occasions, with power tools having been used by the vandals to cut out and remove sections of these very heavy gates.  It is proposed that the gates will be repaired once again in an effort to keep motorbikes and quads out.
A discussion followed with contributions from Councillor C. King, Councillor L. Dunne, Councillor C. McCann and Councillor C. O’Connor.
Mr L. Magee, Senior Engineer responded to the members queries.

It was AGREED that a HEADED ITEM would be included on the agenda for June’s Tallaght Area Committee Meeting to discuss the possible distinguishment of right of way in this area.

The motion was AGREED. 
T/316/16
REPORT IN REALTION TO OPENING AND CLOSING OF GATES AT JOBSTOWN PLAYGROUND

It was proposed by Councillor L. Dunne and seconded by Councillor C. King
This Area Committee calls on the Chief Executive to give a detailed report on the Motion submitted last month in relation to opening and closing of gates at Jobstown Playground.
The following report by the Chief Executive which had been circulated was READ:

Jobstown playground is currently left open to the public at all times, as is the case with all other playgrounds in the County.  It is not proposed at this time to put arrangements in place to have this playground opened and closed on a daily basis. 
A discussion followed with contributions from Councillor C. King and Councillor L. Dunne.

Mr L. Magee, Senior Engineer responded to the members queries.

The motion was AGREED.

T/317/16
DEVELOPMENT OF DODDER VALLEY PARK

It was proposed by Councillor C. O’Connor and seconded by Councillor M. Duff.

That this Tallaght Area Committee calls on the Chief Executive to confirm his commitment to further positive development of Dodder Valley Park, Old Bawn, Tallaght and in reporting to the motion will the Chief Executive note the view of many in the local community that these plans should include attention to the Bridge Weir, Park Ranger patrols, the provision of information boards displaying the Park By-Laws, urgent repairs to the Basketball Court, attention to the Dodder River and nets on the Tennis Court. Will he also confirm what recent consultation he has had with the local community in respect of the Dodder Park.
The following report by the Chief Executive which had been circulated was READ:

Old Bawn Park, Dodder Valley is well maintained and the Council is committed to the further development of it. In 2016 work will commence on the development of a new car park and Sports Pavilion adjacent to the ESB sub-station. This work will include the thinning out of the vegetation around the sub-station in association with the
ESB. The local communities have been consulted on this project and will continue to be as the plans progress.
A section of the Dodder Greenway was opened in 2015 and this has been enthusiastically received by the local and wider community. Some work has taken place to increase the view of the Old Bawn Bridge and further work will continue in Autumn 2016. In the long term it is planned to undertake a reconstruction of the “weir” to make it visually attractive and safe and to facilitate the movement of fish further upstream.

There is a definite need to provide information for the public and other visitors to the park. This work will be included in the signage project for the county as a whole.

In relation to the Tennis/Basketball courts area: the local community requested the removal of this facility during the course of the public consultation in relation to the Sports Pavilion project. It is planned to include this work as part of the car park construction project and subject to the availability of the necessary funding to do so.

The park is patrolled on a frequent basis by the Park Rangers. 
A discussion followed with contributions from Councillor C. O’Connor, Councillor M. Duff and Councillor K. Mahon.
Mr M. Hannon, Senior Executive Parks Superintendent responded to the members queries.

The motion was AGREED.
T/318/16
FLOODING ISSUE ON THE ASTRO PITCH IN CITYWISE

It was proposed by Councillor L. Dunne and seconded by Councillor C. King.
That this Area Committee calls on the Chief Executive to upgrade and rectify the issue of flooding on the astro-pitch in City Wise.
The following report by the Chief Executive which had been circulated was READ:
This problem has been examined, it would appear that some ponding of water is likely occurring on one side of the pitch due to the existence of a concrete edge detail around the pitch which sits at a level higher than the pitch surface itself.  It is proposed that a number of drainage channels will be cut in this concrete surround to allow surface water to drain away.

A discussion followed with contributions from Councillor L. Dunne, Councillor C. King and Councillor C. O’Connor.

Mr L. Magee, Senior Engineer responded to the members queries.


The motion was AGREED.


HOUSING BUSINESS
T/319/16
QUESTIONS:


It was proposed by Councillor C. King, seconded by Councillor M. Duff and RESOLVED:

"That pursuant to Standing Order No. 13, Question No. 11 to 13 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.”

T/320/16
QUESTION: Councillor L. Dunne
"To ask the Chief Executive, since the installation of the CCTV camera in Brookview, how many individuals have been caught dumping? Additionally, have fines been issued?"
REPLY:
There has only one incident of dumping caught on camera since the camera was installed 2 years ago. The tenant involved was not seen on camera dumping the bags, but youths coming from the general direction of the house and accordingly no fine resulted. It should be noted that the camera is not monitored on a 24/7 basis but is examined when incidents are reported.   

T/321/16
QUESTION: Councillor M. Genockey

"To request details on when the infill housing at Suncroft will be complete and if it is intended to use Choice Based Letting for the allocations of these houses?"



REPLY:
T/322/16
QUESTION: Councillor C. O’Connor


"To ask the Chief Executive to confirm how he is facilitating those Council tenants in the Tallaght area who wish to engage with Council officials  in respect of their concerns regarding anti social behaviour and other issues?"
REPLY:
All complaints of Anti-Social behaviour are fully investigated however they are received.
A number of Clinics are held at various locations in the Tallaght area, which are attended by Anti-Social Officers and the Gardai. These are held at Fettercairn, Rossfield/Glenshane, Mc Uilliam and Killinarden. 

The Anti-Social Unit will willingly meet any tenants who wish to make complaints regarding Anti-Social behaviour.
T/323/16
APPLICATION FOR FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE UNDER CAS FROM CLUID HOUSING ASSOCIATION

The following report which had been circulated was presented by Ms Y. Dervan, Senior Executive Officer.
The following report will be presented to Council in June 2016 with an application for approval of Section 6 grant in the form of a mortgage to Cluid Housing Ass for acquisition of 13 Dunmore Park, Kingswood, Tallaght, Dublin 24:
Application For Financial Assistance Under The Capital Assistance Scheme From Cluid Housing Association For The Purchase Of 13 Dunmore Park, Kingswood, Tallaght, Dublin 24.

On 19th March 2015, the Department of the Environment, Community and Local Government advised all Local Authorities by Circular Housing 15/2015 of its intention to progress a limited programme of acquisitions to be funded from within the overall 2014-2016 capital funding provision for the Capital Assistance Scheme (CAS).

In response to the Department's Circular, an application was received from Cluid Housing Association for a grant in the sum of €289,050 under the Capital Assistance Scheme in respect of the purchase a property at 13 Dunmore Park, Kingswood, Tallaght, Dublin 24. The Association is an approved Voluntary Body under Section 5 of the Housing Act, 1988.
The property is a two bedroom bungalow. The property will be used to accommodate people with a disability from South Dublin County Councils housing list allowing them to live independently and receive support from Cluid Housing Association if required.
A discussion followed with contributions from Councillor C. King and Councillor M. Duff.

Ms Y. Dervan, Senior Executive Officer responded to the members queries.

The report was NOTED.
T/324/16
REPORT ON THE POSSIBILITY OF BUILDING 2 INFILL HOUSES IN BETWEEN LANEWAY ON BROOKVIEW DRIVE

The following report which had been circulated was presented by Ms Y. Dervan, Senior Executive Officer.

This location has been examined this by the Councils Architects Department and they have confirmed the following- 
The watermain at 675mm is a high-pressure main and cannot be culverted or bridged over. Normally it is not even allowable to dig within 5.o metres each side of the main. It is not possible to relocate this section of main because it passes through this narrow green area. The whole main would need to be moved down onto the Brookfield Road at enormous cost and with huge inconvenience to the area in road excavation and water cut-offs.

Irish Water have serious difficulty working in the area. 

The site is not large enough to accommodate two houses to match neighbouring units. Consideration might be given to sharing this area between the two adjoining houses and incorporating it into their gardens.


A discussion followed with contributions from Councillor L. Dunne.


Ms Y. Dervan, Senior Executive Officer responded to the members query.


The report was NOTED.
T/325/16
NEW WORKS



It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
T/326/16
CORRESPONDENCE
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading
COMMUNITY BUSINESS
T/327/16
It was proposed by Councillor C. King, seconded by Councillor M. Duff and RESOLVED:

"That pursuant to Standing Order No. 13, Question No. 14 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.”
T/328/16
QUESTION: Councillor C. O’Connor

"To ask the Chief Executive to confirm the local community organisations in the Tallaght Area Committee region on which he has Council Representatives and in responding will he also state if any additional organisations are being considered in that regard?"
REPLY:
South Dublin County Council supports and assists many organisations in the greater Tallaght area and this support and assistance takes many forms. Council staff work with many committees and organisations in the planning and implementation of their activities and management of facilities

Where necessary and within resources, the Council has representation on the committees and boards of management/companies of community groups. This is decided on a case by case basis and in some cases where the Council or other bodies has made significant investment it is a condition of funding.   If a community group is in need of assistance and feel they would benefit from representation, they should in the first instance make contact with the Community Development Team who will advise them.  

T/329/16
NEW WORKS




It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
T/330/16
CORRESPONDENCE
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading


TRANSPORTATION BUSINESS
T/331/16
QUESTIONS

It was proposed by Councillor C. King, seconded by Councillor M. Duff and RESOLVED:

"That pursuant to Standing Order No. 13, Question No. 15 to 19 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.”
T/332/16
QUESTION: Councillor M. Duff
“To ask the Chief Executive to indicate when maintenance works will be carried out on the red road ramps, located throughout the Tallaght area, that are badly damaged due to erosion caused by adverse weather conditions?"
REPLY:
There is €120,000 approx. available for ramp repair in the Rathfarnham, Templogue/Terenure and Tallaght areas.

The tender for ramp repair has been received. Repairs will commence shortly.

The areas initially considered are: 

Jobstown Road:                                          Large pedestrian crossing speed ramp at St Thomas School

Treepark Road, Kilnamanagh:                      Speed ramp closest to St Kevin’s Boys School

Cherryfield/Beechfield:                                Approx. 12 ramps throughout the area

Belgard Heights:                                         Approx. 12 ramps throughout estate in very poor condition

Killinarden:                                                Approx. 6 ramps throughout the estate

Daletree/Oakdale/Parklands                        Approx. 14 ramps throughout the area 

The actual number of repairs will determined by the prices we receive
back from the tender.

T/333/16
QUESTION: Councillor L. Dunne

"To ask the Chief Executive for a possible timeframe of when the second ramp on the old Nass Road may be installed?"
REPLY:
Given that there is no history of accidents at this location and that we will still have to consult with local residents and establish their support, it will be a number of months before a ramp is installed.

T/334/16
QUESTION: Councillor B. Ferron

“There is no pedestrian light between Greenhills Road and the Tymon Park entrance on Castletymon Road (a distance of approx 1 km) despite the fact that there are two schools, a scout’s den, and other community centres adjacent to this stretch of road, can the location of a pedestrian crossing at this location be looked into?”
REPLY:
The Traffic Section is currently assessing locations to determine if signalised pedestrian crossings would be warranted. If the Councillor has any specific location(s) in mind this could be added to those under
 examination. In the meantime we will review the area with a view to determining an optimum benefit location.

T/335/16
QUESTION: Councillor B. Ferron

"There is no cycle lane on the Castletymon Road, despite the fact that there are two secondary and two primary schools on the road, and Castletymon Road is also a busy link between the St Dominic’s/Old Bawn area, and Greenhills Rd/Walkinstown, can the Chief Executive please confirm if any plans exist to locate a cycle track in this area?"
REPLY:
The cycle network plan for the greater Dublin area shows a proposed secondary cycle track, 9D along Castletymon Road from the new Tallaght Templeogue strategic cycle track currently under construction.

Route 9D is shown heading along Castletymon Road towards the Basketball arena cycle track which links into Tymon Park.

It is our intention to apply for funding for this route in the 2017 programme as there is currently no provision for additional funding for this year.

T/336/16
QUESTION: Councillor C. O’Connor
"To ask the Chief Executive to update the Committee on his plans to employ additional School Wardens in the Tallaght area and confirm the proposed locations in that regard and will he also confirm if this additional staff will mean that no school is left without a School Warden on specific days as has happened a number of times recently in Fettercairn?"
REPLY:
"Every effort is made to provide cover at all School Warden Crossing points across the county, having regard to crossing priorities and available resources.  Unfortunately, when relief cover is not available, as happens from time to time, it becomes necessary to temporarily relocate existing School Wardens to cover priority crossings.  In instances where cover cannot be provided, schools are notified immediately.  These situations are monitored closely, and immediately when cover becomes available, normal service resumes.  
The Road Safety Officer is currently carrying out counts throughout the county to establish the warrant for additional school warden service.  Once this is completed, a report will be brought to the Area Committee Meeting in this regard.  

Training of nine relief School Wardens has commenced and when they come on stream in the next month or so, this should help to alleviate the current pressure on the system.

As always, you can be assured that every effort is made to provide cover at all School Warden Crossing points across the county having regard to crossing priorities and available resources".
T/337/16
UPDATE ON PEDESTRIAN CROSSINGS

The following report which had been circulated was presented by Mr W. Purcell, Senior Engineer.
A number of pedestrian/traffic counts have been undertaken in the Tallaght Area Committee district.
A verbal report on the outcome will be given to the Area Committee meeting.
A discussion followed with contributions from Councillor M. Genockey, Councillor D. Richardson, Councillor L. Dunne, Councillor B. Ferron, Councillor C. O’Connor and Councillor K. Mahon.

Mr W. Purcell, Senior Engineer responded to the members queries.

The report was NOTED.

T/338/16
NEW WORKS


It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/339/16
CORRESPONDENCE 

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/340/16
PROVISION OF FULL CUL DE SAC IN RUSSELL PLACE
CATHAOIRLEACHS BUSINESS

It was proposed by Councillor C. King and seconded by Councillor L. Dunne.
That this Committee recognising that Russell Square Estate is now fully in the charge of the Council calls on the Chief Executive to initiate a study to establish whether or not establishing a cul de sac in the vicinity of Russell Place in an effort to provide better road safety for children and to stop "rat running" will be beneficial. That this Committee further calls on the Chief Executive to actively engage and consult with the residents of the Estate on this matter. 
The following report by the Chief Executive which had been circulated was READ:
The Transportation Department together with colleagues in the Housing Department are liaising with the residents of Russell Estate to determine the preferred options in relation to road safety including consideration of establishing a cul-de-sac. 
A discussion followed with contributions from Councillor C. King, Councillor L. Dunne and Councillor M. Genockey.

Mr W. Purcell, Senior Engineer and Ms Y. Dervan, Senior Executive Officer responded to the members queries.

It was AGREED that a combined report from both the Housing Department and the Transportation Department would be presented at the June Tallaght Area Committee Meeting.

The report was NOTED.
T/341/16
WIDENING OF ROAD OUTSIDE ST AIDANS SNS
It was proposed by Councillor L. Dunne and seconded by Councillor D. Richardson.
That this Area Committee calls on the Chief Executive to widen the road outside St Aiden's SNS for drop off points for children attending school.
The following report by the Chief Executive which had been circulated was READ:
Council staff have met with the Parents' Association and implemented some agreed measures to improve safety.

There is an existing drop off location in the church car park serving St Aidan's SNS and St Brigid's JNS.

A scheme is under consideration whereby an additional drop off location would be provided at the school side of Brookfield Road.

A report will be brought to the Traffic Management Committee.


The motion was AGREED.

T/342/16
SHORTAGE OF SCHOOL WARDENS
It was proposed by Councillor D. Richardson and seconded by Councillor C. O’Connor.
Every effort is made to provide cover at all school warden crossing points across the county having regard to crossing priorities and available resources.  Unfortunately, when relief cover is not available, as happens from time to time, it becomes necessary to temporarily relocate existing school wardens to cover at priority crossings.  In instances where cover cannot be provided, schools are notified immediately.  These situations are monitored closely and immediately when cover becomes available, normal service resumes.  
The Road Safety Officer is currently carrying out counts for additional crossings throughout the County.  When the count is completed and examined, a report will be brought to the Area Committee Meeting

The Council will have relief school wardens coming on stream in the next few weeks, which should help alleviate the current pressure on the system.  As always, you can be assured that every effort is made to provide cover all school warden crossing points across the county having regard to crossing priorities and available resources.

The following report by the Chief Executive which had been circulated was READ:
Every effort is made to provide cover at all school warden crossing points across the county having regard to crossing priorities and available resources.  Unfortunately, when relief cover is not available, as happens from time to time, it becomes necessary to temporarily relocate existing school wardens to cover at priority crossings.  In instances where cover cannot be provided, schools are notified immediately.  These situations are monitored closely and immediately when cover becomes available, normal service resumes.  
The Road Safety Officer is currently carrying out counts for additional crossings throughout the County.  When the count is completed and examined, a report will be brought to the Area Committee Meeting

The Council will have relief school wardens coming on stream in the next few weeks, which should help alleviate the current pressure on the system.  As always, you can be assured that every effort is made to provide cover all school warden crossing points across the county having regard to crossing priorities and available resources.

A discussion followed with contributions from Councillor D. Richardson, Councillor C. O’Connor, Councillor C. King and Councillor L. Dunne.
Ms S. Kelly, Administrative Officer responded to the members queries.

The motion was AGREED.
T/343/16
SAFETY ISSUES AT HAZELGROVE ESTATE & SCOIL CAITLIN MAUDE
It was proposed by Councillor C. King and seconded by Councillor M. Genockey.

That this Committee calls on the Chief Executive to report on the current amount of School Wardens in Tallaght. Some areas are suffering due to the shortage of Wardens. This needs to be addressed as some schools don't have any Wardens. 
The following report by the Chief Executive which had been circulated was READ:
It has only come to our attention within the last week that the new school is now open. Road safety would be happy to attend a meeting of all stakeholders with a view to addressing safety concerns.
A discussion followed with contributions from Councillor C. King, Councillor M. Genockey and Councillor C. O’Connor.
Mr W. Purcell, Senior Engineer responded to the members queries.

It was AGREED to set up a delegation meeting between the principal of the school, local residents, Councillors and Council staff.

The motion was AGREED.
PLANNING BUSINESS
T/344/16
QUESTIONS

It was proposed by Councillor C. King, seconded by Councillor M. Duff and RESOLVED:

"That pursuant to Standing Order No. 13, Question No. 20 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.”
T/345/16
QUESTION: Councillor C. O’Connor
"To ask the Chief Executive to present a further update on issues raised at recent deputations meetings by Kingswood Heights Residents Association and were the subject of business of the last two meetings of the Tallaght Area Committee and in responding will he appreciate the need to deal effectively with the various matters to the satisfaction of the local community?"
REPLY:
The matters raised by the Kingswood Residents at Deputations meeting have been notified to the relevant staff in the appropriate Directorates and are being monitored and progressed. In the case of restriction of development on green spaces by Public Realm, by Economic Development in the case of the land disposal and by Planning in the matter of the still awaited submission /revised layout plans from the Department of Education and Skills.
T/346/16
PLANNING FILES A. LARGE APPLICATIONS

The following report which had been circulated was presented by Mr J. Johnston, Senior Executive Planner.
	SD16A/0093 
	Reg. Date:
16-May-2016

Applicant’s Name:
ADSIL

Submission Type:
Additional Information

 
 
 
  
	Location:
former Jacobs/Allied Biscuits Site, Belgard Road, Tallaght, Dublin 24

Proposed Development:
(1) The redevelopment of the former single storey c. 20,892sq.m Jacob's factory building for use as electrical rooms for electronic operations, mechanical plant rooms and support areas including loading bays, stores, offices and welfare facilities. The development will also contain new external plant areas including; (2) back up generators; (3) two electrical substations; (4) an electrical transformer compound with associated control rooms; (5) a sprinkler water tank and pump house; (6) a humidifier water tank compound and   pump house; (7) a fuel tank compound and pump house; (8) a security entrance kiosk; (9) two new vehicular and pedestrian entrances including a main entrance at Airton Road and an emergency entrance at Mayberry Road; (10) 120 car parking spaces; (11) the refurbishment of boundary railings, fencing, landscaping and (12) sundry ancillary works. Mechanical plant at roof level of the main building is screened from view on all sides. The combined gross floor area of all proposed buildings is 22,147sq.m . A seperate application for planning permission for the demolition of existing buildings has been lodged with South Dublin County Council - Reg. Ref. SD16A/0086.

Decision Due on or before:
13-Jun-2016

  

	SD16A/0099 
	Reg. Date:
31-Mar-2016

Applicant’s Name:
Institute of Technology Tallaght (ITT)

Submission Type:
New Application

 
 
 
  
	Location:
Institute of Technology, Old Blessington Road, Tallaght, Dublin 24.

Proposed Development:
10 year planning permission for the construction of 2 third level educational buildings and an outdoor playing pitch, located to the east of the existing main building. The development will consist of: (1) A sport, science, health and recreation building with brick and stone cladding finish containing a single storey sports hall with teaching accommodation and associated facilities, arranged over two storeys plus roof plant areas, total floor area 3,280sq.m., a grass playing pitch 140 x 90m with flood lighting, score boards, 1m high spectator barrier, 12m high x 25m wide ball catch nets behind goal posts and spectator seating. (2) A four storey building plus roof plant areas, with brick and stone cladding finish, containing a full height atrium space with general teaching accommodation consisting of classrooms and computer rooms, teaching kitchen facilities and restaurant with production kitchen, ancillary store rooms and class kitchens, technical development teaching accommodation with various engineering and other technical laboratories and post grad study area, meeting rooms and administration offices, total floor area 6,402sq.m. (3) A new entrance formed on the east facade of the existing main building with new single storey entrance lobby, total floor area 22sq.m. (4) A new external landscaped quadrangle, pedestrian areas, footpaths and landscaping, linking existing facilities with development. Building signage, 50 covered bicycle parking spaces, covered walkways, refuse storage, relocation of 70 existing car parking spaces and associated site works are also included. (5) Enhanced pedestrian crossing facilities at Greenhills Road access, comprising new raised entry treatment across access and pedestrian refuge island on Greenhills Road with associated road markings and traffic signs. The development may be constructed in phases. This application site is centrally located within the ITT campus, which is bound by Belgard Road to the west, industrial buildings accessed off Airton Road to the north, Greenhills Road to the east and to the south by Old Blessington Road and the grounds of the Old Priory, Tallaght.

Decision Due on or before:
25-May-2016

  

	SD16A/0118 
	Reg. Date:
11-Apr-2016

Applicant’s Name:
Kelland Homes

Submission Type:
New Application

 
 
 
  
	Location:
Elder Heath, Kiltipper Road, Dublin 24.

Proposed Development:
Modifications to part of a previously permitted development under Reg. Ref. SD12A/0168. The proposed development consists of the construction of 12 no. 3 bed, semi-detached, 2 storey houses which will form part of an overall permitted residential development known as Elder Heath. The proposed development includes for all associated site development works, including proposed modifications to the previously permitted site layout, all on a site area of circa 0.28 ha.

Decision Due on or before:
07-Jun-2016

  

	SD16A/0157 
	Reg. Date:
12-May-2016

Applicant’s Name:
Phyllis Lynch

Submission Type:
New Application

 
 
 
  
	Location:
The Cuckoo's Nest Public House, Greenhills Road, Tallaght, Dublin 24.

Proposed Development:
A mixed-use and residential development on a site is bounded by Greenhills Road to the front (west) and Tymon Park to the north, south and east. The proposed development consists of the demolition of the existing Tallaght Theatre corner (328sq.m) and the construction of a replacement theatre (371sq.m) in the north-west corner of site. Permission is also sought for the renovation and alteration to the existing Cuckoo’s Nest public house consisting of: (i) the demolition of rear and side extensions and (ii) proposed new two storey extension which will provide for bar and lounge and external courtyard with seating all at ground floor level, restaurant at first floor, ancillary kitchens and office, with total floor area of 1,016sq.m. The proposed development also provides for residential development comprised of 45 dwellings including 20 three bed, two storey semi-detached houses, 19 three bed two storey terraced houses and 6 two bed apartments in a three storey building. The proposed development will be accessed via two vehicular access points off Greenhills Road and includes for all associated site development works, surface car parking, open spaces & landscaping, including pedestrian access to Tymon Park, all on site area of 1.83ha.

Decision Due on or before:
06-Jul-2016

  


 

A discussion followed with contributions from Councillor C. King & Councillor K. Mahon.
Mr J. Johnston, Senior Executive Planner responded to the members queries.

The report was NOTED.

T/347/16
PLANNING FILES B. FILES REQUESTED BY MEMBERS
Councillor Charlie O'Connor
	SD16A/0157 
	Reg. Date:
12-May-2016

Applicant’s Name:
Phyllis Lynch

Submission Type:
New Application

 
 
 
  
	Location:
The Cuckoo's Nest Public House, Greenhills Road, Tallaght, Dublin 24.

Proposed Development:
A mixed-use and residential development on a site is bounded by Greenhills Road to the front (west) and Tymon Park to the north, south and east. The proposed development consists of the demolition of the existing Tallaght Theatre corner (328sq.m) and the construction of a replacement theatre (371sq.m) in the north-west corner of site. Permission is also sought for the renovation and alteration to the existing Cuckoo’s Nest public house consisting of: (i) the demolition of rear and side extensions and (ii) proposed new two storey extension which will provide for bar and lounge and external courtyard with seating all at ground floor level, restaurant at first floor, ancillary kitchens and office, with total floor area of 1,016sq.m. The proposed development also provides for residential development comprised of 45 dwellings including 20 three bed, two storey semi-detached houses, 19 three bed two storey terraced houses and 6 two bed apartments in a three storey building. The proposed development will be accessed via two vehicular access points off Greenhills Road and includes for all associated site development works, surface car parking, open spaces & landscaping, including pedestrian access to Tymon Park, all on site area of 1.83ha.

Decision Due on or before:
06-Jul-2016

  


 

A discussion followed with contributions from Councillor C. O’Connor, Councillor M. Duff and Councillor B. Ferron.

Mr Jim Johnston, Senior Executive Planner responded to the members queries.

The report was NOTED.
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	


The Meeting concluded at 5:37p.m.
Siniú:  __________________

Dáta:_______________

An Cathaoirleach
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